

Office of the Attorney General

Mark R. Herring Attorney General

202 North Ninth Street Richmond, Virginia 23219 804-786-2071 Fax 804-786-1991 Virginia Relay Services 800-828-1120 7-1-1

September 27, 2017

George Deebo, Executive Director Virginia Birth-Related Neurological Injury Compensation Program 7501 Boulders View Drive, Suite 210 Richmond, Virginia 23225

Dear Director Deebo:

Pursuant to your request, I have reviewed the Virginia Birth-Related Neurological Injury Compensation Program's proposed amendments to 14VAC10-10-160 regarding insurance. I have confirmed that this regulation is exempt from the Administrative Process Act pursuant to Virginia Code §38.2-5002.1 and §2.2-4002(A)(9). Alternatively, it may be considered exempt pursuant to Virginia Code §2.2-4006(A)(4)(a).

Please do not hesitate to let me know if you have any questions or concerns regarding this matter. Thank you for your kind consideration.

Sincerely,

Carla R. Collins,

Senior Assistant Attorney General